An Advocacy Policy

The Human Services Network of Colorado (The Network) pursues limited public policy advocacy as part of its regular program activities.  Occasionally, however, as a leader in its field, The Network is asked by government officials, members of the media and others to offer positions on policy issues affecting the recipients of its services and/or to share knowledge and expertise relevant to ongoing policy deliberations. 

 Every three years the The Network will survey the membership of the organization to develop a list of suggested public policy priorities for the next three years.  The Network Board of Directors will then decide the priority issues, and rank such issues in order of importance.  The priority issues serve to establish the public policy framework. 

In circumstances where immediate public policy attention is required, the Executive Committee may make decisions on behalf of the entire Network on specific bills and issues.  

From time to time, The Network is also called upon to sign on to formal and informal coalitions that advocate for the interests of its clients.  Where participation is warranted, the Executive Committee shall determine the nature and extent of participation, including the positions to be stated or information to be shared.

The Network is a nonprofit organization.  As such, the Network does not support or oppose candidates for public office or political parties and only acts on issues related to the organization’s mission and its current public policy framework.  

